
September 17, 2013

Representative Margaret Cheney
PO Box 521
Norwich, VT 05055

Dear Margaret:
 
Congratulations on your appointment to the Vermont Public Service Board. 
 
Serving the people of Vermont is clearly your calling; I’ve witnessed it first-hand and your 
dedication is irrefutable. Your four terms in the House of Representatives stand as proof of how 
well you’ve served not only the community of Norwich, but Vermont as a whole. Having worked 
with you as both a senator and as lieutenant governor, I agree that Vermonters have been wise 
to put their confidence in you. I know you will address the many difficult issues before you with 
objectivity and fairness. I'm confident, with your involvement, Vermont’s energy and 
telecommunications future will be in good hands. 
 
Congratulations again, and thank you for your continued service to Vermont.
 

Sincerely,

Phil Scot


